Before The Public Service Commission

Of The State Of Missouri
	In the Matter of the Request of Raytown Water Company for a Rate Increase Pursuant to the Commission’s Small Company Rate Increase Procedure
	)

)

)

)
	Case No. WR-2005-0052


OFFICE OF THE PUBLIC COUNSEL’S REQUEST FOR A 

LOCAL PUBLIC HEARING

COMES NOW, the Office of the Public Counsel, pursuant to 4 CSR 240-3.635(D) and respectfully requests that the Missouri Public Service Commission conduct a local public hearing in regard to the proposed rate increase for Raytown Water Company.  

Pursuant to the Commission’s Rules concerning rate increase requests by small water companies, Raytown Water Company (Company) and the Commission’s Staff have entered into a disposition agreement that, if adopted by the Commission, would impose a rate increase of approximately 11% on residential rate payers, not including a proposed surcharge related to the financing of a capital improvement project.  Because the agreement between the Staff and the Company would result in a significant rate increase, and because the Staff is recommending that costly capital additions be financed via a surcharge, rather than being added to rate base, Public Counsel has concerns about the proposed agreement.  However, before determining whether to oppose the agreement, Public Counsel believes it would be important for Raytown Water’s customers to express their opinions in regard to the proposed agreement. 


WHEREFORE, it is respectfully requested that the Public Service Commission require that Raytown Water Company be ordered to issue a second customer notice informing its customers of the proposed rate increase and that this matter be set for a local public hearing.







Respectfully submitted,
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/s/ M. Ruth O’Neill
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